
 

 
STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE:  
June 16, 2025 

MEETING TYPE: Regular Council Meeting  

SUBMITTED BY: Chief Perry  

AGENDA CAPTION: [Police department replacement vehicle] Presented by [Steve 
Perry, Police Chief] 

 

Background Information 

On April 15, 2025, Unit # 147 was involved in a motor vehicle accident.    As a result of the accident TML 
has declared the vehicle a total loss. The market value of the 2018 Chevrolet Tahoe VIN # 
1GNLCDEC8JR158685 is $ 18,845.00.   

 

Staff contacted Caldwell Country Chevrolet for a bid to replace the vehicle with a like unit.  It was 
reported to staff that the Chevrolet order banks for Police Pursuit Vehicles is currently closed, and we 
would not be able to replace this vehicle until 2026 when the order bank for PPV opened.   

 

Staff is recommending that we replace unit # 146 which is a 2016 Chevrolet Tahoe that currently has 
88,900 miles.  Unit # 146 will remain in service and be reassigned to Police admin and CID divisions.    

 

 

Budget Implications 

2025 Chevrolet Tahoe LS $ 58,734.00 

Insurance proceeds $ 18,845.00 

Fund balance $ 39,889.00 

Operational Impact 

Three Lieutenants are currently sharing one vehicle.  This would free up unit # 146 to be used in the 
admin and CID divisions.  

Legal Review 

N/A 



Staff Recommendation  

Approve purchase of a 2025 Chevrolet Tahoe LS  

Supporting Documentation and Attachments 

Quote from Caldwell Country Chevrolet 

Email correspondence from TML 

Resolution authorizing purchase 

 


